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March 16, 2016

Marcus Nettz
Senior District Manager
Altamont Landfill
Waste Management of Alameda County, Inc.
1 0840 Altamont Pass Road
Livermore, CA 94551

Dear Mr. Netlz,

I am writing to acknowledge the termination of the Waste Disposal Agreement (“Agreement”) dated January 2,
1 987 between the City and County of SF, Sanitary Fill Co. (now known as Recology) and Oakland Scavenger
Co. (now known as Waste Management of Alameda County, Inc. (“WMAC”)). The term of the Agreement was
a period of not more than 65 years or until 15 million tons from San Francisco have been deposited in the
landfill. According to the City’s and Recology’s records, as confirmed by John Porter and Maurice Quillen of
Recology and acknowledged by you, Marcus Nettz, Senior District Manager of WMAC, the City and Recology
reached the 15 million ton limit on January 15, 2016. At that point, the City and Recology ceased sending any
more refuse to the Altamont landfill under the Agreement.

I am also confirming my understanding, in view of the termination of the Agreement, that WMAC and its
affiliates have no further rights, and can assert no further claims, against the City or Recology except as provided
in Section 7.1 2 of the Agreement. With regard to that section, I want to also confirm that WMAC currently has
no claims against the City that were asserted prior to termination (other than Case No. CPF-1 5-514396 in San
Francisco Superior Court), and that WMAC has not advised the City of any claims for which WMAC would be
entitled to indemnification from the City under the Agreement. Further, I am informed by Recology that there are
currently no unpaid disposal charges due WMAC from Recology under the Agreement, that WMAC currently
has no claims against Recology that were asserted prior to termination (other than Case No. CPF-1 5-51 4396 in
San Francisco Superior Court), and that Recology is unaware of any claims for which WMAC would be entitled
to indemnification from Recology under the Agreement. If WMAC is aware of any claims for which it would be
entitled to indemnity from the City or Recology under the Agreement, please promptly advise both me and
Recology.

Thank you for the services you have provided under the Agreement.

Sincerely,

V4L

Deborah Raphael
Director

Cc: Mark Arsenault, Vice President and Group Manager, Recology
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